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Transportation Labor Urges Support for 
Bipartisan Surface Transportation Bill 

 
Washington, DC — Edward Wytkind, president of the Transportation Trades Department, AFL-
CIO (TTD), issues this statement in response to a House-Senate deal on a long overdue 
surface transportation reauthorization bill: 
 
“The Fixing America’s Surface Transportation (FAST) Act is a bipartisan, long-term funding bill 
for our nation’s transit systems, highways, bridges and passenger rail networks that we are 
proud to support. The deal reached by House and Senate negotiators breaks the cycle of flat-
line funding and short-term extensions that has strangled our economy and stunted job creation.  
We applaud Congressional leaders for their work on this important legislation and particularly 
want to thank Chairman Shuster, Ranking Member DeFazio, Chairman Inhofe and Ranking 
Member Boxer for their pursuit of a long-term bill.    
 
“TTD and its member unions have never relented in our multi-year campaign to convince 
lawmakers to forge a bipartisan compromise on a long-term highway-transit bill that prioritizes 
funding growth and job creation. We applaud lawmakers for crafting a bill that makes great 
strides in reversing many years of neglect. 
 
“The FAST Act strikes the right balance on many of the important policy issues that were 
considered in this legislation. The bill includes measures to address bus driver assaults, handles 
transit public-private partnerships in a more responsible manner, improves Buy America rules 
and makes improvements to rail safety and the transport of hazardous materials. Conferees 
wisely chose not to use this bill to attack the bargaining rights of port workers, adopted 
provisions that preserve the role of sound science in determining the appropriateness of hair 
specimen drug testing and rejected an attempt to force contracting out of public-sector 
engineering work.   
 
“We are pleased that the FAST Act contains a multi-year Amtrak reauthorization that will help 
sustain America’s national passenger railroad, protect thousands of middle-class jobs and allow 
Amtrak and its employees to meet the soaring demand for rail transportation. Finally, the bill 
includes the reauthorization of the Export-Import Bank, which will help American manufacturers 
and their employees compete with foreign companies and support good middle-class jobs in this 
country.    
 
“We urge both chambers to pass the FAST Act and send it to the President’s Desk for his 
signature.” 
 

### 



The Transportation Trades Department, AFL-CIO, provides a bold voice for workers in every 
mode of transportation devoted to protecting middle-class jobs, expanding collective bargaining, 
and ensuring modern, safe, and secure transportation operations and infrastructure. For more 
information, visit us at www.ttd.org. 
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